
Joseph Adkins, AICP 
Deputy Director 

June 4, 2020 

Meg Moon 
CalAtlantic Title 

FREDERICK 
PLANNING 

7035 Albert Einstein Drive, Suite 200A 
Columbia, MD 21 046 

Re: 20-509ZD Zoning Determination: Belle Air - 199 Baughmans Lane 

Dear Ms. Moon: 

Michael C. 0 'Connor 
Mayor 

In response to your letter dated May 22, 2020, Staff has prepared the following 
information: 

The subject property containing 32+ acres is zoned R8, Medium Density Residential 
intended to provide for residences in an urban residential environment with a maximum 
density of eight dwellings per acre. The subject property known as Belle Air was designed 
as a Planned Neighborhood Development (PND) for a maximum of 220 units (26 single­
family and 194 townhomes) at 6.8 units/acre. The PND design allows for flexibility in 
variation of lot sizes and required yards but without an increase in maximum density of 
development. 

The Property contains 14 historic structures as part of the original Conley farm complex 
and a notable Mill House associated with an earlier use of the property. Two applications 
were reviewed for the placement of a Historic Preservation Overlay (HPO) over the 
significant and contributing structures. The farm complex area viewed from Bel Aire Lane 
was placed within an HPO on July 17, 2014 and the HPO on the Mill House fronting on 
Baughman's Lane was approved on June 19,2014 with the condition of relocation in order 
to preserve the structure. 

Municipal Annex • 140 West Patrick Street • Frederick, Maryland 2170 1-5415 
301.600.1499 • Fax : 30 1.600. 1837 • cityoffrederickmd.gov 



The development was approved under Preliminary Plat (case PC18-401PSU) 
unconditionally approved on August 23, 2018, and Final Site Plan (case STF18-400FSI) 
unconditionally approved on August 31, 2018. 

If you have any fmiher questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (301) 600-1718 
or preppe1i@cityoffrederickmd.gov. 

The purpose of the service provided by the Zoning Administrator regarding 
determinations/interpretations is to identify the zoning of a particular property, to verify 
that a use is permitted or permissible in a specific Zoning District and to clarify and 
interpret the Land Management Code. Any questions regarding specific regulations and 
requirements for a site or sites' compliance with the Land Management Code not 
addressed in this letter shall not be the responsibility of the Zoning Administrator. It is the 
responsibility of the applicant, property owner and/or property purchaser to review the 
project site plan and the Land Management Code for compliance. 

This determination applies solely to the referenced property and is not binding upon the 
City, the Zoning Administrator or any other official with respect to any other property. No 
person may rely upon this determination with respect to any property other than the 
referenced property. Please be advised that any person aggrieved, or any officer, 
department or agency of The City of Frederick affected by an order, requirement, decision, 
or determination made by an administrative officer in the administration or enforcement 
of the provisions of the Land Management Code may appeal said decision within thirty 
days to the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

Sincerely, 

tPam ~pert 

PamReppe1i 
City Planner 

In ConcuiTence: 

w 
Joseph A~s, AICP 
Deputy Director for Planning 

cc: Gabrielle Collard, Division Manager of CuiTent Planning 
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